MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD

ON MONDAY 26 JANUARY 2004 AT 4.00 PM


In the Chair:
Councillor G Hartin

Members Present:
Councillors M Black, C Blaney, M Digney, H A Harding, W Graham, T Laverty, D McAllister, A P McConaghy, R D McDonnell, R A McIlroy, O McMullan and M Molloy


Also Present:
Mrs M Quinn, Director of Finance and Administration
Mr D Kelly, Chief District Building Control Officer

Mrs E Mulholland, Development Manager

Mr A Wilson, Senior Environmental Health Officer

Miss F McCorry, Member Services/Clerical Officer

Mr J McGoldrick, DoE Planning Service

04/02:01
APOLOGIES AND CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS

Apologies

Apologies were received from Councillors C McCambridge and S Blaney as they were unable to be present.


Chairman’s Business

Best Wishes
Councillor Harding requested that Councillor McCambridge be sent a letter to wish her a speedy recovery after her recent operation.

This was agreed.

Expressions of Sympathy

Councillor Molloy stated that he would like to express sympathy on behalf of all parishioners on the recent death of the Reverend Noel Watson.  He also pointed out that he had been a great leader and that he would be sadly missed.

Councillors McConaghy, Harding, Laverty, Digney and Hartin stated that they all wished to be associated with these remarks.

Councillor Black entered the meeting at 4.05pm.

Mitchelin Food Guide

Councillor McConaghy requested that a letter be sent to the Distillers Arms, Bushmills to congratulate them on the achievement of their recent Mitchelin Food Guide Bib-Gourmand Award.
This was agreed.

04/02:02
MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 22 DECEMBER 2003
The minutes of the Council Meeting held on Monday 22 December 2003, having been circulated, were taken as read.


After discussion, 



Councillor McConaghy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Harding and resolved,

“That the Minutes of the Council Meeting held on 22 December 2003 be adopted.”

04/02:03
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES 22 DECEMBER 2003 

Berthing Fees at Ballintoy Harbour

Councillor Laverty referred to the Berthing Fees at Ballintoy Harbour and stated that there had still been concern regarding the cost of the fees.  He pointed out that the Harbour was unsafe, isolated and open to vandalism.  He also stated that the fishermen had a lot of issues to be readdressed.
After discussion,


Councillor Digney proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Harding and resolved,


“That the Berthing Fees at Ballintoy Harbour be put back on a future agenda.”

Councillor Harding stated that she fully supported Councillor Laverty’s remarks.

Councillor McAllister stated that he had objected to the harbour fees at the time of the previous years Rates Meeting and had pointed out that small harbours should not have been charged.  He also stated that the Local Government Auditor should be consulted and the response brought back to Council.

Councillor Molloy stated that people who use the facilities should pay for their use.

It was therefore agreed that the Berting Fees at Ballintoy Harbour would be brought back to Council on a future agenda.

04/02:04
APPLICATIONS FOR PLANNING PERMISSION
The Chairman welcomed Mr John McGoldrick of the Planning Office to the meeting.

E/2003/0361/F  Full.  Mr D Laverty, 87 Main Street, Bushmills.  Rear two storey extension to existing shop and minor alterations to front.
There were no objections to the above application, it was recommended for approval.

E/2003/0413/O  Outline.  NEELB, Former Mosside Primary School, 201 Moycraig Road, Mosside.  Site for residential development.

Mr McGoldrick stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to it being contrary to PPS7 – Policy QD1, failure to provide a quality residential environment.

Councillor McConaghy requested that this application be deferred for one month.

This was agreed.

Councillor McAllister expressed his concern that the primary school would close and stated that it would be detrimental to the surrounding community.

Councillors Hartin and Graham expressed their agreement with this remark.

E/2003/0419/O  Outline.  Mrs M McLaughlin, Adjacent to 32 Carnelis Road, Armoy.  Site for dwelling.

E/2003/0434/F  Full.  Glens of Antrim Potatoes, 118 Middlepark Road, Cushendall.  Erection of new chill stores and extension to packing warehouse.

E/2003/0441/LB  Listed Building.  Mr D Laverty, 87 Main Street, Clogher North, Bushmills, BT57 8QB.  Rear two storey extension to shop premises and minor alterations to front.

There were no objections to the above three applications, they were recommended for approval.
E/2003/0451/O  Outline.  Mr M Cochrane, Land adjacent to 161 Moycraig Road, Mosside.  Site for dwelling.

Mr McGoldrick stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to lack of integration and a tendency to ribboning.

Councillor Graham requested that a site meeting be held for this application.

This was agreed.

E/2003/0456/F  Full.  Mr P Hutchinson, Site to the rear of No 20 Main Street, Mosside.  Proposed new development consisting of five new two storey dwellings.

There were no objections to the above application, it was recommended for approval.
E/2003/0467/O  Outline.  Mr & Mrs J McAllister, Land opposite 4-10 Knocknacarry Crescent, Knocknacarry Avenue, Cushendun.  Site for two storey guesthouse / dwelling.

Mr McGoldrick stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to insufficient case on need, lack of integration and that it had detrimental visual impact of proposed access and driveway.

Councillor Hartin requested that a site meeting be held for this application.

This was agreed.

E/2003/0468/F  Full.  Mr & Mrs G Wheeler, 180 Garron Road, Glenariffe.  Proposed conservatory.

There were no objections to the above application, it was recommended for approval.

E/2003/0469/O  Outline.  Mr R A McIlroy, Adjacent to 49 Carnbore Road, Bushmills.  Proposed site for dwelling.  

Mr McGoldrick stated that there had been one objection to this application and also that it had been recommended for refusal due to lack of integration and ribbon development.  He also pointed out that it had been refused due to sub standard visibility splays and that it had inadequate forward sight distances.

Councillor Graham requested that a site meeting be held for this application.

This was agreed.

E/2003/0483/O  Outline.  Mr N McQuaide, Adjacent to Bottling Plant, Farranmacallan Road, East Torr, Ballycastle.  Site for replacement dwelling house.

Mr McGoldrick stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to the existing structure not being considered to meet replacement criteria, and that there was no case in need.  He also pointed out that it had been refused due to lack of integration / impact on visual amenity of AONB and sub standard visibility splays.

Councillor Hartin requested that a site meeting be held for this application.
This was agreed.

E/2003/0486/O  Outline.  Mr & Mrs T McMullan, to the rear of 42 Magheramore Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed retirement dwelling and detached garage.

Mr McGoldrick stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to lack of integration, prominence and sub standard visibility splays.

Councillor Harding requested that a site meeting be held for this application.

This was agreed.

E/2003/0493/O  Outline.  Emerson Construction, Land to the rear of 45 Middlepark Road, Cushendall.  Site for extension to housing development at Mount Edwards Hill.

Mr McGoldrick stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to it being contrary to PPS7, policies QD1 and QD2.


Councillor McMullan requested that this application be deferred for one month.


This was agreed.

E/2003/0494/F  Full.  Mr M O’Neill, Tromra Road, Cushendun, (110m West of 32 Clady Road, Cushendun).  Erection of domestic garage.

E/2003/0495/RM  Reserved.  Mr A Nutt, Land adjacent to 137 Moycraig Road, Bushmills.  Erection of dwelling.

There were no objections to the above two applications, they were recommended for approval.

E/2003/0497/O  Outline.  Mr S Connolly, Adjacent to 9 Carrowcrin Road, Armoy.  Proposed site for new dwelling.
Mr McGoldrick stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to lack of integration and prominence.

Councillor McMullan requested that this application be deferred for one month for the agent to contact the planners.

This was agreed.

E/2003/0498/O  Outline.  Mr S Connolloy, Carrowcrin Road (approx. 190m South of No 5) Armoy.  Site for dwelling.
Mr McGoldrick stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to lack of integration and prominence.

Councillor McMullan requested that this application be deferred for one month for the agent to contact the planners.

This was agreed.

E/2003/0500/F  Full.  PSNI – Estate Services, 17 Coast Road, Cushendall.  Renewal of the perimeter fence and hardstandings, universal access works to the main entrance.

E/2003/0503/F  Full.  Mrs B McAllister, Land adjacent to 245 Garron Road, Glenarrife.  Erection of caravan park managers house (one and a half storey over basement).
There were no objections to the above two applications, they were recommended for approval.

E/2003/0504/O  Outline.  Mr S Sweeney, Lands adjacent to 82 Castlecatt Road, Bushmills.  Site for dwelling.

Mr McGoldrick stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to a change in character and build up.

Councillor McAllister requested that this application be deferred for one month for an office meeting.

This was agreed.

E/2003/0505/O  Outline.  Mr S Sweeney, Land SE of Castlecat Village (approximately 150m SE of Castlecat Orange Hall), Castlecat Road, Bushmills.  Site for dwelling.

Mr McGoldrick stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to a change in character and build up.

Councillor McAllister requested that this application be deferred for one month for an office meeting.

This was agreed.

E/2003/0511/F  Full.  Mr & Mrs H McAuley, 97 Glen Road, Glenariffe.  Extension to dwelling.

E/2003/0514/F  Full.  Martinstown Developments, Site No’s 17,18,23,24,26,27,28 and 29 The Ferns, Drones Road, Armoy.  Change of house type.

E/2003/0515/F  Full.  Mr & Mrs J Doran, 45 Bellisk Drive, Cushendall.  Rear ground floor extension and first floor side extension to dwelling.

E/2003/0516/F  Full.  Mr D McBride, 66 Glenshesk Road, Ballyberidagh North, Ballycastle, BT54 6PY.  Demolish existing cottage and outbuildings.  Replace with one and a half storey dwelling and garage.

E/2003/0518/F  Full.  Causeway Health and Social Services Trust, 1 Coleraine Road, Town Parks, Ballycastle, BT54 6BA.  Proposed sculpture.
E/2003/0519/F  Full.  Mr & Mrs M Madden, 2 Ballyeamon Road, Tully Crescent, Cushendall.  Extension to dwelling.

There were no objections to the above six applications, they were recommended for approval.

Deferred applications from the previous meeting.

E/2003/0328/O  Outline.  Mr J Reddington, land opposite 27 Glenariff Road, Glenariff.  Site for self-catering cottage.
E/2003/0329/O  Outline.  Mr J Reffington, land opposite 27 Glenariff Road, Glenariff.  Site for self-catering cottage.
Mr McGoldrick stated that the above two applications had been recommended for refusal due to them not having demonstrated exceptional benefit to the tourist industry, policy TOU1 and TOU3, and being contrary to Policy DES4 of the planning strategy.  He pointed out that they had build up, lack of integration and unacceptable visual impact on AONB.  He also stated that a site meeting had been held but that the recommendation had remained the same.
In reply to Councillor McMullan, Mr McGoldrick stated that the exceptional benefit of these cottages to people on dialysis had been taken into consideration, but pointed out that it would be a limited market.

Councillor Laverty and Black supported Councillor McMullan’s remark.
Councillor McMullan requested that the planners would reconsider this application again and defer it for one month.
This was agreed.

E/2003/0213/O  Outline.  Mr J Black, 360m NW of 99 Glen Road, Glenariff, BT44 0RG.  Dwelling and garage.

Mr McGoldrick stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to insufficient case of need, lack of integration, and that it was detrimental to visual amenity of the AONB.

Councillor McMullan requested that this application be deferred for one month for further information.

This was agreed.

E/2003/061/O  Outline.  Mr R Craig, Adjacent to No 160a Moyarget Road, Ballycastle.  New dwelling.

Mr McGoldrick stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to insufficient case of need and the access to protected route.
After discussion, it was agreed that this application would be deferred for one month for an office meeting.

E/2003/0278/F  Full.  Mc C Graham, 36 Glen Road, Waterfoot, BT44 0RF.  Single detached domestic replacement dwelling.

There were no objections to the above application, it was recommended for approval.

Councillor Digney thanked Mr McGoldrick for this approval.

E/2003/0303/O  Outline.  Mr J McElheron, land adjacent to 74 Tromra Road, Cushendall.  Site for a bed and breakfast guesthouse.

Mr McGoldrick stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to there being no case on need, lack of integration and ribbon development.  He also stated that it had inadequate access arrangements.

Councillor C Blaney requested that this application be deferred for two weeks to withdraw or refuse.

This was agreed.

E/2003/0395/O  Outline.  Mr W Colgan, Straid Road, Ballycastle.  Site for dwelling.
Mr McGoldrick stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to lack of integration, that it was detrimental to visual amenity in relation to visability splays and that it had sub-standard visibility splays.

Councillor Molloy informed Mr McGoldrick and members that this application had been withdrawn.

E/2003/0398/O  Outline.  Mr McCook, Stroan Road, Armoy.  Site for dwelling.

Mr McGoldrick stated that this application had been recommended for refusal due to build up and a change in character.

Councillors Harding and Hartin both expressed their disappointment that this application had been recommended for refusal, and requested that an office meeting be held.

This was agreed.

E/2003/0458/F  Full.  Mrs J Stewart, 80m south of 68 Whitepark Road, Ballycastle.  Dwelling and garage.

There were no objections to the above application, it was recommended for approval.

It was agreed that the site meetings would be held on Thursday 5 February 2004.

04/02:05
CHIEF DISTRICT BUILDING CONTROL OFFICER’S REPORT


The Chief District Building Control Officer’s Report, having been circulated, was taken as read.



Street Naming and Numbering

The Chief District Building Control Officer (CDBCO) stated that a letter had been received on 8 January 2004 from Mr McAteer, the Chairman of the Ulster Society for the Protection of the Countryside enquiring about the correct spelling of Whitepark Road which runs from Ballycastle to Bushmills.  He pointed out that there had been some discrepancy as to what had been used for this address.

Mr Ateer had stated that in his opinion it would be White Park Bay Road and that he had enclosed two reports referring to the recent history of White Park Bay.

Councillor McConaghy stated that it had originally been spelt as one word and that it would be inappropriate to change it.
Councillors McMullan and Harding expressed their agreement with this remark.

After discussion, it was agreed that Whitepark Road would be spelt as one word.



After further discussion,




Councillor McConaghy proposed,



Seconded by Councillor McAllister and resolved,




‘That the Chief District Building Control Officer’s Report be adopted.”



Having adjourned for a break, the meeting reconvened at 4.55pm.
04/02:06
ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH DEPARTMENT’S REPORT


The Environmental Health Department’s Report, having been circulated, was taken as read.


Water Samples

Councillor McAllister requested that a sample of water from the mains in Bushmills be taken for testing.


This was agreed.

After discussion,


Councillor McAllister proposed,

Seconded by Councillor Graham and resolved,


“That the Environmental Health Department’s Report be adopted.”




04/02:07
DEVELOPMENT MANAGER’S REPORT

The Development Manager’s Report, having been circulated, was taken as read.


Broadband

The Development Manager (DM) stated that BT had informed Council that the Ballycastle telephone exchange would be enabled for Broadband internet services on Wednesday 21 April 2004.  She also pointed out campaigners had been identified in the rural areas and that work would commence on stimulating interest in Broadband in those areas.

She stated that a Broadband Roadshow would be held by BT in Bushmills Community Centre on 20 February from 9.30am to 3.00pm.

The DM stated that she had requested that the Roadshow be held in the library at Bushmills.

Councillor McAllister stated that in his opinion the Community Centre would be a better venue, and also pointed out that he had been disappointed that it would be held during the daytime and felt that it would have been better in the evening.


After discussion, it was agreed to investigate if the BT Broadband Roadshow in Bushmills could be held in the evening rather than in the afternoon.

In reply to Councillor C Blaney, the DM stated that BT had informed her that they were not allowed to target schools.
Councillor McIlroy entered the meeting at 5.05pm.

Moyle Business Directory
Councillor McConaghy referred to the Moyle Business Directory and stated that a number of Post Offices details had been omitted.  

The DM stated that since the mistake had been identified, an inset had been produced and inserted into each directory prior to issue.
After discussion,


Councillor McAllister proposed,

Seconded by Councillor McIlroy and resolved,


That the Development Manager’s report be adopted.”
04/02:08
INTERIM REPORT FINANCE AND ADMINISTRATION DEPARTMENT
The Interim Report of the Finance and Administration Department, having been circulated, was taken as read.

Belfast Harbour Commissioners

The Director of Finance and Administration (DFA) stated that a verbal request had been received from Belfast Harbour Commissioners (BHC) to lease the Council’s baggage scanner and metal detector arch equipment at the Ferry Terminal Building initially for a one year period.



She therefore recommended that this request be approved in principle with a rental fee to be negotiated subject to confirming that Council would not have any requirements for the equipment this year, that the BHC would be responsible for disconnecting and reconnecting the equipment, that the insurance cover would be an old for a new policy and any damage would be covered.  She also stated that the lease would include claw back that Council could reclaim own equipment, and that having checked with Transtec that there would be no requests in Ballycastle until either accepting international traffic or that the Campbell Ferry reinstated.
After discussion,


Councillor McConaghy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McMullan,

“That the Belfast Harbour Commissioners to lease the Council’s baggage scanner and metal detector arch equipment at the Ferry Terminal Building be approved subject to the rental fee being negotiated.”
Councillor Molloy suggested that it might be more advantageous to sell the equipment rather than lease it out and pointed out that the company should be asked if they would buy it.
Councillor McAllister stated that if grant aid had been received to purchase the equipment, Council would not be in a position to sell it.
After further discussion, it was also agreed that further details of previous grant aid would be investigated.

Mobile Cinema

The DFA stated that a request had been received from Cinemobile requesting permission to set up their mobile one hundred seat cinema on 25 and 26 February 2004 within the Ferry Terminal Service Area and also on 28 and 29 February 2004 at the Waterfoot Car Park in Cushendall.

This was agreed.

Ballymacvea Landfill Site
The DFA stated that a letter had been received from Ballymena Borough Council stating that it had been working towards the closure of its landfill site at Ballymacvea and that they would be in a position of wishing to attract additional customers to use their landfill facilities.

She pointed out that they were currently seeking an additional twenty thousand tonnes of domestic/commercial waste per year until the site would close, and she stated that the closure date had not been determined but that it was likely to be 2006/2007, and that the cost would likely be £20 per tonne plus tax.

The DFA pointed out that Council was already contracted to Coleraine Borough Council at a rate of £32 per tonne.

After discussion, it was agreed to investigate further details and register an interest with no commitment in the Ballymacvea Landfill Site.
Wheeled Bin Tender

The DFA stated that tenders had been invited for the supply of two thousand wheeled bins and that she had listed the results for member’s information.

She pointed out however, that discussions with the Derry City Council had indicated that Moyle District Council (MDC) could avail of their tender rate of £13 per bin which they had obtained from Schaefer and which was lower than the other tender prices received.

After discussion, it was agreed that Council would purchase two thousand Wheeled Bins from Derry City Council Tender February 2002 awarded to Schaefer at a unit rate of £13 per bin.
Fifth Periodical Review of Parliamentary Constituencies Publication of Provisional Recommendations
The DFA stated that a letter had been received from the Boundary Commission for Northern Ireland requesting that Council make available for public inspection a copy of the Provisional Recommendations together with maps and other relevant documents once published, for a period of two months.

This was agreed.

After discussion, it was also agreed that the Boundaries Commission would be asked to explain their comments in the last paragraph of their correspondence.

2004 World Ploughing Contest

The DFA stated that a letter had been received from the Northern Ireland Ploughing Association requesting support from MDC for the 2004 World Ploughing Contest to be held on 27 August to 6 September 2004.

She pointed out that the support would be in the form of financial sponsorship through a free advert in the match program, display signage at the event, a link to the Council’s web site, eight admission tickets to the event or invites to main functions and access to information on tourist attractions and accommodation in the Moyle area.

After discussion, it was agreed that the request would be deferred until after the Rates Meeting and that the Tourist Development Recreation Manager would be asked to investigate any funding available through the Tourism Budget.

Loan Sanctions
The DFA listed a number of loans requiring finance during the current year’s Capital expenditure and requested that approval be sought to draw down government loans on Capital projects.

This was agreed.

After discussion,


Councillor Graham proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McConaghy and resolved,

“That the Interim Report for the Finance and Administration Department be adopted.”

04/02:09
GIANT’S CAUSEWAY AND BUSHMILLS RAILWAY UPDATE

After discussion,



Councillor McMullan proposed,



Seconded by Councillor Digney and resolved,



“That the meeting would not continue in committee.”


The DFA referred to the letter dated 16 January 2004 from the Department of Enterprise Trade and Investment regarding the Giant’s Causeway and Bushmills Railway (GC&BR)  indicating that the insurance receipts would fund the building of the new visitors facilities and would not therefore be used for the GC&BR.

She also pointed out that an onsite meeting between Mr Laing of the GC&BR and the Technical Services Manager had indicated that further works would have to be carried out to cost in the region of £170,000, which would have to be fed into the Business Plan currently being prepared by Deliotte and Touche.

She informed members that the business plan would be required by the NITB before they would determine any level of financial support, and pointed out that due to its delay, it would therefore be unlikely that NITB would be able to assess it and come up with a package before the deadline of 31 January 2004.  She pointed out however that they were fully aware of the urgency and would endeavour to respond as quickly as possible.  She also stated that there would be a slight risk that the Company could go into liquidation before the process would be complete. 

Councillor Digney stated that she still had grave concerns regarding the Council buying the company.


After discussion,



Councillor Graham proposed,



Seconded by Councillor Laverty and resolved,



“That a letter would be sent to Mr Pearson to request an appointment to discuss funding for the Giant’s Causeway and Bushmills Railway.”
In reply to Councillor McAllister, the DFA stated that assets would be returned to Council should the company go into liquidation.  She also stated that Council interests would be clarified.

After further discussion,


Councillor McMullan proposed


Seconded by Councillor Black and resolved,

“That contact would be made with the Council solicitor to clarify that Council interest would be covered should the Giant’s Causeway and Bushmills Railway go into liquidation.”

04/02:10
CONFERENCES, COURSES
Event to explain the work of the Area Sex Offender Risk Management Committee Panels, tentatively booked for 9 March 2004 with times and venue yet to be arranged.  (Costs – travel only – 10 places available to each Council including Officers).

After discussion it was agreed that Councillors Harding, Black, Molloy, McIlroy and McConaghy would be nominated to attend the Event to explain the work of the Area Sex Offender Risk Management Committee Panels, tentatively booked for 9 March 2004 subject to times and the venue being arranged.  

04/02:10
Notices of Applications under the Licensing (NI) Order 1996 and Betting, Gaming, Lotteries and Amusements (NI) Order 1985

The DFA stated that an application had been received under the Licensing (NI) Order 1996 and Betting, Gaming, Lotteries and Amusements (NI) Order 1985 for:

A Provisional Grant of Licence from Wineflair (Belfast) Limited, 8 Dalriada Avenue, Cushendall, Co. Antrim.


There were no objections to the above application.

04/02:11
Sealing of Documents



The DFA stated that there were no documents to be sealed.

04/02:12
Correspondence

Other Correspondence / Reports Circulated


Gala Dinner
Letter dated 14 January 2004 from the William Keown Trust inviting members to attend the Annual Gala Dinner to be held on 12 March 2004 in the Silverbirch Hotel, Omagh.

After discussion, it was agreed that Councillor Graham and McCambridge would attend William Keown Trust Annual Gala Dinner Dance on 12 March 2004 at the Silverbirch Hotel, Omagh.

It was also agreed that a letter would be sent to Annie McNaughton of Glenariff to congratulate her on her personal achievement of a carers award from the William Keown Trust.

Wall at Liscolman Bridge

Letter dated 14 January 2004 from the Planning Service stating that the application to raise the height of the wall at Liscolman Bridge remain recommended for approval.
After discussion,


Councillor McAllister proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Graham and resolved,

“That David Ferguson, Chief Executive of the Planning Service be invited to visit Liscolman Bridge to show him that the proposed height of the wall is not in keeping with the surrounding area.”

Councillor Blaney left the meeting at 6.10pm.

NILGA
Letter dated 16 January 2004 from NILGA informing members of the outcome of the consultation event on the Draft Integrated Risk Management Plan and Action Plan 2004-05 by NILGA and the Fire Authority for Northern Ireland.

After discussion, it was agreed that members’ comments would be forwarded to Councillor Black who would reply to NILGA before 28 January 2004.


Road Closures

Letter dated 26 January 2004 from DRD Road Service informing members of the road closure of Market Street, Ballycastle on Friday 30 January 2004.

This letter was noted.

Correspondence / Reports not circulated

Consultation Document:  Measures to Tackle Anti-Social Behaviour in Northern Ireland.

The Electoral Commission: Electoral Pilots at the June 2004 Elections:  Recommendation, December 2003.

Northern Ireland Office:  Purpose and Aims of CJSNI, December 2003.

Northern Ireland Office:  State Pathologist’s Department, The Way Forward, Analysis of Consultation, December 2003.

The meeting concluded at 6.20 pm

……………………………………………………..

CHAIRMAN

……………………………………………………..

CLERK & CHIEF EXECUTIVE
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